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U.S. DEPARTMENT OF HOUSING AND URBAN DEVELOPMENT  
WASHINGTON, DC 20410-3000 

 
OFFICE OF LEAD HAZARD CONTROL  
AND HEALTHY HOMES 

MEMORANDUM FOR: Michelle M. Miller, Deputy Director, 
Office of Lead Hazard Control and Healthy Homes, L 

FROM: Yolanda Brown, Programs Division Director, 
Office of Lead Hazard Control and Healthy Homes, LM 

SUBJECT: Environmental Assessment and Finding of No Significant Impact 
under the National Environmental Policy Act – Notice of Funding 
Opportunity for Fiscal Year 2022: Older Adult Home 
Modification Program FR-6700-N-69 

It is the finding of this Office that the publication of the attached Notice of Funding 
Opportunity (NOFO) for the Older Adult Home Modification Program described by the attached 
funding notice FR-6700-N-69 does not constitute a major federal action having an individual or 
cumulative significant effect on the human environment, and therefore does not require the 
preparation of an Environmental Impact Statement. 

The notice sets out the guidance to govern the Older Adult Home Modification Program 
(OAHMP), which is authorized and funded by the Consolidated Appropriations Act, 2023 
(Public Law 117-328, approved December 29, 2022, and the Consolidated Appropriations Act, 
2022, approved March 15, 2022 (Public Law 117-103). 

 This brief Environmental Assessment and Finding of No Significant Impact provides 
verification that the attached Environmental Assessment and FONSI for FR 6600-N-69, remains 
applicable to this funding notice (FR-6700-N-69). 
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Attachment  

Concurrences: 

Karen M. Griego 
Program Environmental Clearance Officer Date   

Date  
Christopher H. Hartenau 
Environmental Clearance Officer 
Office of General Counsel 

Date  
Kristin Fontenot 
Departmental Environmental Clearance Officer 
Office of Environment and Energy
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Approval: 

Date  
Michelle Miller 
Deputy Director, Office of Lead Hazard Control and Healthy Homes 
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